
 
 

   

 

 

 

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 

 

LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS No 065 OF 2025 
 

Our Ref: TM/PYD/132/89 

 

 

20 May 2025 

 

 

Further to Local Notice to Mariners No 062 of 2025 regarding Filming at Mgarr ix-

Xini and Imgiebah - Two weeks in August 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners and the general  

public that further to Local Notice to Mariners No 062 of 2025 regarding Filming at Mgarr 

ix-Xini and Imgiebah - Two weeks in August, filming will also be carried out in Dwejra - 

Gozo. 

 

Filming in Dwejra – Gozo will be carried out within the area shown in red as shown on the 

attached chart C. 

 

On Wednesday 28th May 2025 between 0700 hours and 1500 hours. 

   

All conditions and advice mentioned in Local Notice to Mariners No 062 of 2025 

regarding areas indicated on charts A and B, will remain valid and will also apply to the 

area as shown in red on attached chart C. 

 

 

Chart affected: BA 211 

 




